Brendon & Countisbury Parish Council
Minutes of Meeting (55) held in Brendon Village Hall – Wednesday
12th June 2024 @ 7pm.

1) Councillors Present

Karen Wall (Chair), Andy Hodges, Pat Patel (Vice Chair), Nigel Webber

Apologise from: Laurie Slade (Clerk). Andrea Davis (DCC), John Patrinos (NDDC), John Atherton & Scott Elliot (Police)

- 2) Declaration of interests relevant to this meeting
 No declarations on interests declared relevant to this meeting.
- 3) Public participation
 No Public Present
- 4) Approve minutes of last Parish Council Meeting
 Minutes of the last meeting all approved. Chair signed a copy for
 publication
- 5) Matters Arising from above

A)Still waiting for Deer numbers.

B)Council Documents review update required from Laurie.

6) Proposal by Karen Wall to Change dates of the parish council meetings

Proposed by Karen Wall seconded by Pat Patel all in favour of change to 3rd Thursday of the month. Next meeting Thursday 18th July

- 7) Review of Council Documents update Laurie to give update on review.
- 8) County Councillor's Report
 Unfortunately Andrea was unable to attend but did email the report.
- 9) District Councillor's Report
 Unfortunately John Patrinos was unable to attend.
- 10) Finance

Approval was given for a payment of £112 to John Lawrence for May grass cutting.

11) Review Village Green

Karen has been in touch with Michelmores in Exeter for advice on the 'Village Green'. Karen has emailed everyone with details of what they advised. Karen and Laurie to complete any necessary forms that are required for first registration.

12) Review of Lynton Post Office

John was unable to attend the meeting but has subsequently emailed the following regarding Lynton Post Office.

'To All

Some good news. Just heard from my contact at The Post Office that the new Lynton Post Office Service at Costcutter should be opening on 19th September.

So, despite all the doom-mongers saying that everything is closing, and will never reopen, we have now saved the Post Office service and we still have a functioning Health Centre. Initial feedback from those who have used the Health Centre recently seems positive, although there were apparently some IT issues when they merged the two systems, and there was a period immediately after the last bank holiday when staff absence (due to illness) caused some delays that week.

Kind regards

John'

Meeting Closed 7:26pm Next Meeting Thursday 18th July 2024.

Approved	le	Wall	Chair		
Date	18-07-	2024	Minuite ref	56/04	ni